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Dear Headteacher
Re: EDUCATIONAL VISITS / LEARNING OUTSIDE THE CLASSROOM ROOM
Bradford Council’s Outdoor Education Service provides essential support for your school’s educational visits and also provides you with access to the Evolve system which will enable your school to record each trip in detail.  Learning Outside the Classroom (LOtC) is an important aspect of every young person’s educational experience.  It is however; essential that each trip is well planned and all risks are taken into consideration and that when young people participate on trips that they are kept safe and schools seek the appropriate access to guidance.
It is important that you understand your legal obligations and duty of care when organising educational visits and the duties/responsibilities of the Headteacher and Governors.  For further information on a number of relevant statutes and regulations regarding LOtC activity, please visit the OEAP website (www.oeapng.info)
Each educational visit that your school plans should be entered onto the Evolve Trip calendar to provide centralised information where we can support your needs and provide a consultative service through the Outdoor Education Service.  This allows the local authority to provide support for your school in the event of an emergency accident/incident.  Under the Health & Safety at Work Act 1974 and other relevant legislation, the employer has a legal duty to ensure appropriate procedures are followed to keep staff, children & young people safe.
For those trips which are adventurous, residential, overseas or a combination of, the Outdoor Education Service will review and authorise the trip plan (risk assessment and associated documentation) or where necessary seek improvement to trip plan prior to authorisation.
We strongly advise your school to sign up to the Evolve System and Outdoor Education Service to ensure you gain support to meet your statutory obligations.  Please ensure you log on to Skills4Bradford website (https://skills4bradford.co.uk/) and subscribe to the Outdoor Education Service and Evolve for period 1st April 2021 – 31st March 2022.

The subscription for the Outdoor Education Service provides your school with:

· Access to the centralised Evolve System for recording of all educational visits

· Specialist advice, guidance and practical support in all aspects of educational visits
· High risk visits (as above) will be authorised/validated to ensure compliance

· Support and advice for emergency accident/incident situations
· Support and advice when using third party providers
· Initial system setup on EVOLVE and training for schools EVC/SLT (one off training for new establishments) 

· Access to OEAP approved Educational Visit Co-ordinators at discounted rates.
· Discounted rates for other training/CPD to support LOtC (Prices to be found on S4B)
· Sample audit/monitoring of educational visits to ensure school compliance & feedback
· Bespoke consultancy preferential rates on LOtC curriculum resources/policy advice
· Bespoke ‘initial’ visits undertaken to inform the school risk assessment - rates to be agreed.

If you need any further information regarding the above, please email your query to outdooreducation@bradford.gov.uk or contact me on 01274 439600.  Please ensure if you subscribe to this Service or not your school must be fully compliant when organising LOtC and you are clear about your responsibilities and the safeguarding of children and young people who participate in educational trips.
Yours sincerely
Catherine Halliwell

Lead Officer: Outdoor Education and Work Placements
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